Stroud District Council
Local Plan Review
Ebley Mill

Stroud

Glos

GL5 4UB

10-01-19
Dear Sir / Madam,

| am writing to object to the consideration of additional development of land in Hardwicke village
designated as G1 in the current consultation documents.

| can see no need for this additional development as local needs are being met in the Hunts Grove
site which is providing additional capacity and facilities for development by Gloucester or Stroud

Councils.
There is much easier access and flexibility of routing to the major traffic routes from east side of the

A38.
If Gloucester City needs more housing there are plenty of other sites.

The exit roads and lanes in and out of Hardwicke to Gloucester and to the south are already stressed
and dangerous with traffic.

I note there already appears to be construction work started on the old Bristol road at the A38 exit
for Quedgeley further impacting our village.

Hardwicke village has managed to retain its rural village feel and atmosphere despite the numerous
residential encroachments and very large commercial developments in and around the parish.

It has also been further burdened with the stigma and operational emissions of an incinerator
nearby.

Surely, it’s time to give the parish some relief from further large-scale development!




